
Federal Communications Commission 
 Washington, D.C. 20554  

 
 

June 27, 2025 
DA 25-557 

 
WC Docket No. 23-234 

 
Chris Newcomb 
Associate Director of Technology 
Prospect Hill Academy  
Charter School District  
50 Essex Street 
Cambridge, MA 02139 
cnewcomb@phacs.org 

Dear Mr. Newcomb: 

The Federal Communications Commission received Prospect Hill Academy Charter School District’s 
June 23, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal from the Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot Program 
(Program).  By this letter, we confirm Prospect Hill Academy Charter School District’s withdrawal from 
the Program.  If there are any questions regarding this withdrawal confirmation, please contact 
CyberPilot@FCC.gov within five business days.  Approximately five business days after you receive this 
letter, Prospect Hill Academy Charter School District will be removed from the Program, and your pre-
discount, three-year budget will be allocated to another participant.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Nicholas E. Page 
 
Nicholas E. Page 
Chief  
Telecommunications Access Policy Division 
Wireline Competition Bureau 

 
 
 
 
Attachment:  Prospect Hill Academy Charter School District’s June 23, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Chris Newcomb 
Associate Director of 
Technology 50 Essex Street, 
Cambridge, MA 02139 
cnewcomb@phacs.org Prospect 
Hill Academy 

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to inform you that Prospect Hill Academy will be withdrawing 
from participation in the FCC's Cybersecurity Pilot Program grant going forward. 
Due to uncertain future funding, we unfortunately do not have a qualifying opportunity for the grant at this time. 
Please let me know if there are any further details or steps we need to take to officially withdraw from the program. 

While we are unable to participate at this time, we continue to recognize the critical importance of cybersecurity 
funding and hope that our withdrawal may provide another school with the opportunity to highlight the ongoing 
need for such vital support. 

Thank you for your time and efforts in administering this program. We greatly appreciate your consideration. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prospect Hill Academy will prepare each student for success in 
college, inspire a lifelong love of learning, and foster responsible 

citizenship. 
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